May 24, 2020

Catherine Townsend, President and CEO Trust for the National Mall 1300 Pennsylvania Ave., NW - Suite 370 Washington, DC 20004

Dear Ms. Townsend and Mr. Edmondson:

Washington, DC 20004 information@nationalmall.org

Founded 1923

Paul Edmondson, President
National Trust for Historic Preservation

Kirby Vining

2600 Virginia Avenue, NW – Suite 1100

Weshington, DC, 20037

Vice-Chair Washington, DC 20037

Alma Gates <u>pedmondson@savingplaces.org</u>

Secretary Erik Hein

RE: Tidal Basin Ideas Lab and The Washington Waterfront Walk

Treasurer
George R. Clark

George R. Clark

Irustees
Charlie Bien
Larry Hargrove
Naima Jefferson
Aidan Jones
Nancy MacWood
Meg Maguire
David Marlin
Sheldon Repp
Andrea Rosen
Marilyn Simon
Jim Smailes
Pat Tiller
James Wilcox
Evelyn Wrin

Stephen Hansen, Emeritus

945 G Street, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20001 202.681.0225 www.committeeof100.net info@committeeof100.net Thank you very much for your letter of May 19. We are glad to receive a copy of the "Save the Tidal Basin Ideas Lab Manual" that you have given to the design teams. We are also very pleased that the idea of connectivity thru the Tidal Basin area is receiving major attention. The "Lab Manual" looks very helpful and we will review it in more detail.

We believe that lifting up the idea of the "Washington Waterfront Walk" as a planning concept in the Tidal Basin area will also make it easier to discuss and address the connection issues to the east between the Washington Channel area and the Anacostia Riverwalk Trail.

Sincerely,

Committee of 100 on the Federal City

Robert L. Nieweg, Senior Field Director, National Trust for Historic Preservation, rnieweg@savingplaces.org

Teresa Durkin, Executive Vice President, Trust for the National Mall, information@nationalmall.org Sean Kennedy, Acting Deputy Superintendent, National Mall and Memorials Park, Sean_Kennedy@nps.gov

Tammy Stidham, Chief, Plan., Comp. and GIS, NCR, NPS Tammy_Stidham@nps.gov

Peter May, NPS, Assoc. Reg. Dir, NCR Peter_May@nps.gov

David Vela, Acting Director, NPS <u>David_Vela@nps.gov</u>

Lisa Mendelson-Ielmini, Acting RD, NCR, NPS Lisa_Mendelson-Ielmini@nps.gov

Joy Beasley, Acting AD, Cultural Resources, NPS Joy_Beasley@nps.gov

Marcel Acosta, Executive Director, National Capital Planning Commission Marcel.Acosta@ncpc.gov Andrew Trueblood, Director, DC Office of Planning Andrew.Trueblood Andrew.Trueblood@dc.gov

David Maloney, DC SHPO David_Maloney@dc.gov

Thomas Luebke, Secretary, CFA tluebke@cfa.gov

Rebecca Miller, DCPL Rebecca@dcpreservation.org

Peggy McGlone, Washington Post peggy.mcglone@washpost.com

William Brown, AOI aoiofdc@gmail.com

John Fowler, ACHP ifowler@achp.gov